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11 Wiersma Road

Rondebosch

7700

Cape Town 

Republic of South Africa

To the honourable members of the Portfolio Committee

I am a private provider of education services in the language sub-sector. I am concerned that the ramifications of the proposed amendments will make the provision of nationally crucial training and education services even more impractical than the fiasco that we have worked around. In 2004 and early 2005 I began my first, sad attempt to comply with the existing laws. It was the beginning of a hate-hate relationship with the education bureaucracy. I offer a course that doesn’t fit their neat little categories.

I, myself, teach and train, and my certificates have been accepted WORLDWIDE for over five years while SAQA mismanages its discussions on how to classify my training. I find it more than a little bit ridiculous that the governments of South Korea, India, Saudi Arabia, the UAE, Thailand, Chile, Brazil, Mexico, China, Russia, Iraq, Turkey, Uganda, Sudan, Egypt, Morocco, Argentina, the UK, France, Germany, Norway, Sweden, Iceland, the Czech Republic, Ukraine, Vietnam and several others accept this certificate training done in South Africa by South Africans while our own institutions blither and blather.

I tried to register my certificate courses through SAQA FOUR TIMES over the last decade! They said, simply, that they did not have the capacity. They did not know how to classify my training. Now you wish to make SAQA registration compulsory? Okay. I do my job. I have done it for years. I'll keep explaining how the government can't comply with its own, existing laws. Where are these bureaucrats at your portfolio meeting? I want them to explain my business costs of over R20 000 for a small training organisation that amounted to absolutely nothing.

I could be providing a much-needed service to the major SA banking, telecoms and mining players in Africa. I am not, simply because of existing regulations and institutional incapacity. With this amendment, you want to kill us for ever. That’s fine. I have an offer in Mauritius – even though I don’t want to go. This is my home. I want to confront the unpatriotic bureaucrats who have sabotaged our education and training. Please give me this opportunity.

My apologies for my anger and my best request for an audience with the portfolio committee.

Regards,

Mark  Kerruish

Teaching English to Speakers of Other Languages (TESOL South Africa)

072 086 7164

info@tesol.co.za
Web address: www.tesol.co.za
I wish to stand up before the committee and explain why, on a practical level, the amendments won't work due to SAQA's own institutional incapacity. I am available (as per the adverts in the M&G) on the 31st of August and the 1st of September 2010. I have been told that the PSALB lacks resources. As a private provider, I do not care. They are not doing their constitutionally defined role and they are destroying a small business.



